Resources relating to the history of the Anglican Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn

Compiled by Alan Wilson for the Anglican Historical Society of the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn

2020

Anglican Historical Society
of the
Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn
c/- GPO Box 1981
Canberra ACT 2601

Scope and arrangement

Scope of the list

The content of this listing is limited to published or publicly available items, including books, pamphlets, journal articles and websites. Newspaper items are included where they contain substantial information which appears not to be easily available elsewhere.

Arrangement of the list

Items are listed in the following categories;

- 1. Diocese (general histories)
- 2. Diocesan agencies (e.g. schools and other organisations)
- 3. Biographies of clergy and lay individuals
- 4. Parishes and ministry units and their churches (arranged by the <u>current</u> parish name).

Access to items listed

Many of the books, pamphlets, journal articles and other items listed here are available at the National Library of Australia (NLA), St Markøs National Theological Centre Library in Canberra, or the ACT Heritage Library.

The Anglican Historical Society has, of course, copies of its own publications, including the *Anglican Historical Society Journal, Deep and lasting foundations* and *Unsung heroines*, and is able to provide copies of articles or extracts from these. A set of *Anglican News* from 2003 to date is also held in digital form.

The National Library Trove service is a great source, especially of older newspaper articles.

The location of audio items in this list is given with each entry.

The Society holds copies or has details of other items of an unpublished or minor nature not listed here.

Other sources of information

The Society maintains a set of databases with extensive information about:

- clergy who have served in the Diocese,
- churches in the Diocese (including those which no longer exist), and
- changes to parishes which constitute or have constituted the Diocese.

An extensive chronology of the Diocese has been compiled and is maintained.

The Society maintains an electronic archive of photos and images of clergy, churches and events, currently containing over 5,400 images.

Parish archives

Much historical information is held in parish archives, which are <u>not included</u> here. It is the policy of the Diocese that parishes forward completed baptism, marriage, burial and service registers and parish

minute books to the Diocesan Registry office for placement with the Diocesan Collection held in the National Library of Australia. There are over 2000 items held in the Diocesan Collection at the NLA in optimum conditions for archival preservation. The earliest registers date from 1838. Access to the collection is determined by the Registrar of the Diocese (not by the NLA).

The Diocese holds the copyright of all microfilmed registers. Microfilmed registers are on open access up to 1920. For privacy reasons, records after 1920 are closed and are not available for public access. Requests for information from Registers after 1920 should be made in writing to the Diocesan Registrar (see details below).

The Diocese provides a research service for those seeking parish archival information and family history information (i.e. baptisms, confirmations, marriages and burials).

Information is also provided from the Diocesan records for former residents of the Diocesan Children® Homes i.e. St Saviour® in Goulburn, -Bungarimbiløin Tumbarumba and -Birraleeøin Wagga Wagga. No charge is made for information from Diocesan Children® Home records.

The volunteer research work is carried out by a member of the Anglican Historical Society.

A search fee of \$20 is charged for each five year period searched for individual requests. Search fees are paid into the Anglican Historical Society account.

Enquiries should be made in writing and addressed to the Registrar, Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn, GPO Box 1981, Canberra, ACT 2601 or telephone: 02 6245 7101.

1. Diocese

150th anniversary church service on the shore of Lake Bathurst recorded by Bert Sheedy in the Bert Sheedy and Marj Sheedy oral history collection. 1970. 1 sound tape reel (ca. 60 min.): analog, 1 7/8 ips. mono; 5 in. [National Library of Australia, available at http://nla.gov.au/nla.obj-200779239]

Anglican Historical Society journal, no.1 Apr. 1986-. Canberra: Anglican Historical Society, 1986-

Anglican news: newsletter of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, no.1 Feb. 1984-. Canberra: Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 1984-.

Anglican review, no.1 Jan. 1948-no.30 May 1955. Goulburn, N.S.W.: The Diocesan Registrar, 1948-1955.

Bishop's newsletter, Mar 1972-Oct 1983. Reid, A.C.T.: The Diocese, 1972-1983.

Border, J. T. R. The founding of the See of Goulburn. Canberra: St. Mark's Library, 1956.

Campbell, T.W. õReligious communities in the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburnö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.37, April 2004: 32-40.

Centenaries of the consecration of old Saint Saviour's Church, Goulburn, the first Christ Church, Queanbeyan, the Church of S. John Baptist, Canberra: and of other episcopal acts performed by the Right Reverend William Grant Broughton ... one hundred years ago: handbook and programme of the commemoration. Goulburn: Diocesan Church House, [1945].

õThe Church [in Goulburn]ö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of Goulburn, N.S.W.* Goulburn, N.S.W.: Municipality of Goulburn, 1941: 394-401.

Clyde, Laurel. *In a strange land: a history of the Anglican Diocese of Riverina*. Melbourne: Hawthorn Press, 1979. [Chapters 1-5, especially Chapter 5: The Diocese under the Bishop of Goulburn, 1864-1884].

Ellerman, Brian. õDiocese of Canberra and Goulburn: the honorary ministryö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.26, October 1998: 26-30.

55 Stories of mission & faith. Canberra: Anglicare, 2013.

Frame, T. R. A church for a nation: the history of the Anglican Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn. Sydney: Hale & Iremonger, 2000.

Frame, Tom. õEpiscopal elections: a review of our historyö, *Anglican News*, vol.25, no.2, April 2008: 5.

Frame, Tom. õIntroduction to the 1998 reprintö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Revised edition. Goulburn, N.S.W.: Anglican Parish of Binda, 1998: i-x.

Frame, T.R. "Recapturing the vision splendid: the 1933 Anglican inter-diocesan Oxford Movement centenary celebrations held in Wagga Wagga", in Moses, John A. *From Oxford to the bush*. Canberra: Broughton Press, 1997: 146-171.

Frame, Tom. õWhy creating the Diocese of Goulburn was a really bad idea: reflections on money and monarchismö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.56, October 2013: 19-32.

Fryar, Godfrey. õThe appointment of a Bishop in Wagga Wagga: a dream fulfilledö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.30, August 2000: 5-12.

Garnsey, David. õThe Diocese between 1938 and 1958: reminiscencesö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.11, April 1991: 1-20.

Haines, A. õThe archives of the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburnö, *Archives and manuscripts*, November 1959: 36-38.

Harris, A. W. *The centenary of the Anglican Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn*. Canberra and District Historical Society, 1964.

[Typescript address delivered to the Society on 17th March, 1964].

Harris, A. W. õA goodly heritage: a history of the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn: the first parishes", *Southern Churchman*, v.60, no.2, March 1962: 4-7, 18-19.

Harris, A. oThe Synod of the Diocese, 1867-1963ö, Southern Churchman, March 1963: 20-21.

Historybytes: articles from Anglican News, 2005-2012. Canberra: Anglican Historical Society Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn, 2013.

õKnow your Dioceseö, Southern Churchman, October 1962: 8-11.

õDiocese of Goulburn: Letters patent for creating the new Bishopric of Goulburn, and appointing the first Bishop [bearing date 14th March 1863]ö, *New South Wales Government Gazette*, 24 March 1864: 753.

Matheson, I. T. õAn arm of flesh!: the Church of England in the Diocese of Goulburn, 1863-1900ö, *A.N.U. historical journal*, no.8, November 1971: 44-52.

õMilestones of the Dioceseö, Southern Churchman, March 1963: 19.

Monthly paper of the Church of England in the city of Goulburn, February 1893 - 5 Jun 1903. Goulburn, N.S.W.: Diocesan Registry, 1893-1903.

News release, 5 Feb. 1965-13 Mar. 1972. Kingston, A.C.T.: The Diocese, 1965-1972.

Oakes, Hugh. õEarly days of the Dioceseö, Southern Churchman, March 1963: 22-23.

Oakes, Hugh. õ100 years ago ó just imagineö, Southern Churchman, March 1963: 7.

Ordination service, St Saviour's Cathedral, 2 February 1992. [audio recording, held by AHS].

Quinn, M. *The early history of the Goulburn Diocese*. Canberra: Canberra & District Historical Society, 1966.

Ranse, Anne, Peter Robert Rose, and Graham Lindsay. *The servant ministry of Jesus: 20 years of a renewed diaconal ministry in the Anglican Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn*. Canberra: St Markøs NTC Publishing, 2017.

Reynolds, H.P. õThe changing face and character of the Diocese, 1867-1963ö, *Southern Churchman*, March 1963: 4-5, 30S.

The Southern churchman: official gazette of the Diocese of Goulburn, vol.1, no.1 (Aug. 1, 1903) ó vol.62, no.11 (Dec. 1964). Goulburn, N.S.W.: Diocesan Registry, 1903-1964.

Stegemann, W. C. and Luke Stegemann. *Witnesses in stone: brief historical sketches of the pioneer stone churches of the Monaro*. Barneyview, Qld.: Linbarro Publishers, 1987.

Thomas, Mesac. *Letterbooks of Mesac Thomas 1816-1892*. [12 microfilm reels held at National Library of Australia].

Tierney, Alan. The Southern churchman, official gazette, Anglican Diocese of Goulburn: partial index, 1893-1926. Goulburn, NSW: A. Tierney, 2004.

Wright, W. E. Eyes on new country: Lake Bathurst 1820-1995. Canberra: W.E. Wright, 1995.

Wright, W. E. õForward in Faith: centenary to sesquicentenary in the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn: part 1ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.61, April 2016: 28-31.

Wright, W. E. õForward in Faith: centenary to sesquicentenary in the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn: part 2ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.61, April 2016: 32-34.

Wright, W. E. Shepherds in new country: bishops in the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn 1837-1993. Canberra: W.E. Wright, 1993.

Wright, W. E. *Shepherds in new country: bishops in the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn.* New combined and enlarged ed. Canberra: Anglican Historical Society, Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn, 2010.

Wyatt, Ransome T. The history of the Diocese of Goulburn. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937.

Wyatt, R.T. õTwenty five yearsö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.1, April 1986: 12-15. (reprinted from *Southern Churchman*, 1 May 1939).

Young Anglican review, no.1 Apr. 1947 - no.3 Oct. 1947. Goulburn, N.S.W.: The Diocesan Registrar, 1947.

2. Diocesan Agencies

Anglicare

Rice, Peter. õAnglicare in the south-eastö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.35, April 2003: 35-40.

Australian Centre for Christianity and Culture

Ayre, Gretel. Visions on Rottenberry Hill: the story of the Australian Centre for Christianity and Culture. Bathurst, N.S.W.: Reprographic Section, Charles Sturt University, 2001.

Bishopthorpe

Downie, Graham. "Centre of Christian renewal planned", Canberra Times, 23 February 1977: 21.

Evans, Benjamin. õAn archaeological reconnaissance of Bishopthorpeö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.20, October 1995: 7-10.

Webster, Garnet and Tom Frame. *Labouring in vain: a history of Bishopthorpe*. Binda, N.S.W.: [St. James' Anglican Church], 1996.

Brindabella Gardens

Hill, Patricia. A history of Brindabella Gardens, 1982-1994. Canberra: P. Hill, 1995.

Bungarimbil

Clements, K J. õJean Ann Macleod of "Bungarimbil"ö: [part I], *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.4, October 1987: 16-25.

Clements, K J. õJean Ann Macleod of "Bungarimbil": part IIö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.5, April 1988: 1-12.

Canberra Girls' Grammar School

Hewitt, Hope. õWhy St Gabriel@ failedö, Canberra Historical Journal, no,13, March 1984: 7-10.

Waterhouse, Jill. *A light in the bush: the Canberra Church of England Girls' Grammar School and the capital city of Australia, 1926-1977.* Deakin, A.C.T.: Canberra Church of England Girls' Grammar School Old Grammarians' Association, 1978.

Canberra Grammar School

Keenan, Adrian, ed. Catching the vision. Canberra: Canberra Grammar School Foundation, 1997.

McKeown, P.J., ed. *Deo, ecclesiae, patriae: fifty years of Canberra Grammar School.* Canberra: Australian National University Press, 1979.

Community of the Ascension

õThe Community of the Ascensionö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 155-156.

õCommunity of the Ascension (Goulburn NSW)ö in Campbell, T.W. *Religious communities of the Anglican Communion: Australia, New Zealand and the South Pacific.* Braddon, A.C.T.: T.W. Campbell, 2007: 121-122.

Stegemann, W C. õThe Community of the Ascensionö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.4, October 1987: 1-10.

Monaro Grammar School

Burkhardt, Geoffrey. "Monaro Grammar School 1908-1928: a short-lived Church of England Diocesan schoolö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.64, October 2017: 15-23.

Stegemann, W C. "For better, for worse: the Monaro Grammar School, 1908-1928ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.2, October 1986: 19-24.

Mothers' Union

Taber, Stella. *The history of the Mothers' Union in the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn, 1895-1995.* [Canberra]: Mothers' Union in the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn, 1995.

Radford College

Huitker, George. 35 years of Radford College: foundations, traditions, inspirations. Bruce, ACT: Radford College, 2019.

Murphy, Jenny. *A matter of choice: the foundation and establishment of Radford College*. Bruce, A.C.T.: Radford College, 2004.

Radford College timeline

[http://www.timetoast.com/timelines/radford-college, accessed 14 December 2017].

St Christopher's Home, Young

Ellerman, Brian. õAlice Kitchen and St Christopher's Home at Young, NSWö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.32, October 2001: 29-32.

Ellerman, Brian. õAlice Kitchen and St Christopher's Home at Young, NSWö *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.34, October 2002: 26-28.

St Mark's National Theological Centre

õThe Anglican National Memorial Libraryö, St Mark's Review, no.2, Nov 1955: 17-19.

Frame, Tom, ed. *St Mark's turns 50: theological education on Rottenberry Hill 1957-2007*. [Canberra]: The Council, St Markøs National Theological Centre, 2007.

Hempenstall, Peter. õBlueprint for a Christian democracy: Bishop Burgmann and St Mark'sö, *St Mark's Review*, no.138, Winter 1989: 3-8.

Kemsley, D S. õSt Mark's Collegiate Library, Canberraö, *St Mark's Review*, no.40, May 1965: 9-14.

Murchison, L M. õBishop Burgmann and St Mark'sö, St Mark's Review, no.50, Nov 1967: 27-32.

Treloar, Geoffrey R. "Burgie's "magnificent obsession": St Mark's and theological education in Australia since 1957", *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.43, June 2007: 9-20.

Withycombe, Robert. õA vision unrealised: St Mark's collegiate library and St Mark's Review, 1955-65ö, *St Mark's Review*, no.163, Spring 1995: 4-11.

St Saviour's Children's Home

White, Robyn. õFrom children's home to neighbourhood centre: part Iö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.5, April 1988: 20-26.

White, Robyn. õFrom children's home to neighbourhood centre: part IIö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.6, October 1988: 1-10.

Warangesda Mission

Elphick, Beverley Gulambali and Don Elphick. *The camp of mercy: an historical and biographical record of the Warangesda Aboriginal Mission/Station.* [rev.ed.] Canberra: Gulambali Aboriginal Research, 2004.

Young Anglicans

Blake, Diane. õMemories of the Young Anglicansö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.7, April 1989: 29-32.

Hill, David. õThe beginnings of the Young Anglican Movementö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.57, April 2014: 11-25.

3. Biographies of clergy and lay individuals

Cable Clerical Index of clergy who served in the Anglican Church of Australia from 26 January 1788 through to those ordained or serving by 31 December 1961,

[http://anglicanhistory.org/aus/cci/, accessed online 24 December 2017].

Langfield, Judith. *Unsung heroines: women of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn*. Canberra: Anglican Historical Society, Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2016.

Nell, G. A. M. oPersonalities of the pasto, Southern Churchman, March 1963: 16-17.

Reynolds, G. T. Clergymen: an alphabetical index of clergymen in the south-east corner of New South Wales 1894-1903/compiled by Geoff Reynolds. Batemans Bay, N.S.W.: Possum Printing, 1993.

Wilson, Alan. õDiocesan clergy in 1864ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.58, October 2014: 20-30.

Allan, James

Willson, Robert. õCanon James Allan: Braidwood's first rectorö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.8, October 1989: 2-6.

Willson, Robert. A colonial clergyman: James Allen and the Church of England in the Braidwood district. Thesis submitted in partial fulfilment of the requirements for the Degree of Bachelor of Letters of the Australian National University in 1982.

Arblaster, Edmund Hyde

Arblaster, E.H. õFifty years a priestö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.15, April 1993: 3-21.

Arthur, Robert Gordon

Campbell, T W. õBishop Arthur's crozierö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.27, April 1999: 1-2.

Wright, W E. õI was a strangerö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.14, October 1992: 3-5.

Wright, W E. õThe Right Reverend R G Arthur, 1909-1992ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.14. October 1992: 1-2.

Barker, Frederic

Cable, K.J., *Barker, Frederic (1808–1882)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/barker-frederic-2934/text4247, accessed online 14 April 2016.

Cowper, William M. *Episcopate of the Right Reverend Frederick Barker*, D.D., Bishop of Sydney and Metropolitan of Australia: a memoir. London: Hatchards, 1888.

Barker, Jane

Willson, Robert. õJane Barker and other Anglican diaristsö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.38, October 2004: 19-26.

Barlow, Christopher George

õChristopher George Barlow, third Bishop of Goulburnö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 64-68.

õDeath of Bishop Barlowö, Goulburn Evening Penny Post, 31 August 1915: 4.

õEpiscopate of Bishop Barlowö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 36-38.

Harris, A W. õA goodly heritage: a history of the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn: Christopher George Barlow, third Bishop of Goulburn, 1902-1915", *Southern Churchman*, v.60, August 1962: 4-5, 16.

Thorn, Barbara and John Charles Vockler. *Barlow, Christopher George (1858–1915)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/barlow-christopher-george-5133/text8587, accessed online 29 March 2017.

Wagland, Mark. õBishop Christopher George Barlow: a man of rarest sympathyö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.59, April 2015: 22-44.

Bartlett, Arthur Robert

"Obituary: Ven. Archdeacon Bartlett", Goulburn Evening Penny Post, 14 April 1923: 4.

Baskin, Joycelyn Edna

Baskin, Judith. õA church woman's work [Part 1]ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.49, April 2010: 5-26.

Baskin, Judith. õA church woman's work [Part 2]ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.50, October 2010: 8-19.

Benson, James

Benson, James. *Prisoner's base and home again: the story of a missionary P.O.W.* London: Robert Hale, 1957.

Chynoweth, Neville. õCanon James Benson: seventy five years onö, *Anglican News*, vol.20, no.8, September/October 2003: 10.

Chynoweth, Neville. õA virtual martyr: a brief outline of the story of James Benson, priest of Gona, PNGö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.46, October 2008: 23-29.

Perry, Ruth. õMissionaries in northern Australia, Papua-New Guinea and East Africa, part 2ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.27, April 1999: 27-37.

Willson, Robert. õA Canberra nurse who became a martyrö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.14, October 1992: 37-41.

Bertram, Peter William

Bertram, Peter. õRandom recollections of a retired rectorö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.52, October 2011: 35-38.

Betts, Charles Marsden

õCharles Marsden Bettsö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 138.

Betts, James Cloudesley

õCanon J.C. Bettsö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 138.

Blackwell, Genieve Mary

Downie, Graham. "Fresh faces will bring new energy to church", *Canberra Times*, 4 December 2011: 23.

Body, Alfred Herbert

Stegemann, W C. õAlfred Herbert Body, 1920-1989ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.8, October 1989: 1.

Brigstocke, Charles Ferdinand

Body, Alf. õOf bishops, priests and ... dogs: dis-orders in the Dioceseö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.6, October 1988: 14-23.

Phillips, Nan. *Brigstocke, Charles Ferdinand (1807–1859)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/brigstocke-charles-ferdinand-1826/text2035, accessed 13 June 2013.

Broadfoot, Samuel

Body, Alf. õOf bishops, priests and ... dogs: dis-orders in the Dioceseö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.6, October 1988: 14-23.

Broughton, William Grant

Bailey, Henry. Bishop Broughton of Australia. London: SPCK, 1891.

õBishop Broughton¢s southern visitation 1845, part 1ö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.19, 1974: 14-21.

õBishop Broughtonøs southern visitation 1845, part 2ö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.19, 1974: 29-33.

õBishop Broughtonøs southern visitation 1845, part 3ö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.19, 1974: 55-63.

Broughton, William Grant. *Two journals of visitation to the northern and southern portions of his diocese*. London: Society for the Propagation of the Gospel, 1846.

Cable, K. J., õBroughton, William Grant (1788ó1853)ö, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/broughton-william-grant-1832/text2107, accessed 8 April 2016.

õDr. Broughton, Bishop of Sydneyö, Sydney Morning Herald, 16 July 1853: 2.

Gladwin, Michael. õBishop Broughton: colonial statesmanö, *St James' Parish connections*, June/July 2016: 1-3.

Micklem, Philip A. *Australia's first bishop: a brief memoir of William Grant Broughton.* Sydney: Angus & Robertson, 1936.

Shaw, G.P. *Patriarch and patriot: William Grant Broughton 1788-1853: colonial statesman and ecclesiastic.* Carlton, Vic.: Melbourne University Press, 1978.

Whitington, F.T. William Grant Broughton, bishop of Australia: with some account of the earliest Australian clergy. Sydney: Angus & Robertson, 1936.

Willson, Robert. õIn the tracks of Bishop Broughton: churchmanøs work lives on in the Monaroö, *Canberra Times*, 8 February 1986: 12.

Wyatt, Ransome T. *The southern visitations of Bishop Broughton, 1837-1852.* Goulburn: [R.T. Wyatt, 1936].

Browning, George Victor

õGeorge Browningö, in Downie, Graham. Servants and leaders: eminent Christians in their own words. Braddon, ACT: Halstead Press, 2015, 54-63.

Brownrigg, Marcus Blake

Condon, Herbert. H. *Brownrigg, Marcus Blake (1835–1890)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/brownrigg-marcus-blake-3090, accessed 24 January 2014.

Burgmann, Ernest Henry

õBishop Burgmann: a fearless protagonist of unpopular causesö, *People*, vol3, no.4, 23 Apr 1952: 24-27.

Browning, George. õBishop, social critic whose life reflected his beliefsö, *The Melbourne Anglican*, no.553, Nov 2016: 23, 29.

Browning, George. õErnest Henry Burgmannö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.64, October 2017: 5-12.

Clements, K J. õThe episcopacy of Ernest Henry Burgmannö, *St Mark's Review*, no.50, Nov 1967: 7-16.

Clements, K J. õErnest Henry Burgmannö, St Mark's Review, no.48, May 1967: 4-9.

Eddy, W.H.C. õE.H.Burgmann: a tributeö, Australian Highway, v49, no.1, Feb. 1969: 12-15.

õErnest Henry Burgmann, fifth Bishop of Goulburnö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 72-73.

Frame, Tom. õThe Burgmann visionö, Anglican Historical Society Journal, no.43, June 2007: 5-8.

Garnsey, D A. õE H Burgmann: a great Australianö, St Mark's Review, no.50, Nov 1967: 17-26.

Griffith, Gordon. õErnest Henry Burgmann: a tributeö, *St Mark's Review*, no.23, February 1961: 2-9.

Harris, A W. õSome sayings of Bishop Burgmannö, St Mark's Review, no.50, Nov 1967: 33-36.

Hempenstall, Peter. õBlueprint for a Christian democracy: Bishop Burgmann and St Mark'sö, *St Mark's Review*, no.138, Winter 1989: 3-8.

Hempenstall, Peter. *Burgmann, Ernest Henry (1885–1967)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/burgmann-ernest-henry-9626, accessed 14 December 2017.

Hempenstall, Peter. Ernest Burgmannøs radical Newcastle years, in *Radical Newcastle*. Kensington, NSW: University of New South Wales, 2015: 78-85.

Hempenstall, Peter. õFinding Burgie again: writing "The meddlesome priest"ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.19, April 1995: 28-34.

Hempenstall, Peter. õReclaiming the Burgmann vision for the twenty-first centuryö, *St Mark's Review*, no.191, 2002: 20-26.

Hempenstall, Peter. *The meddlesome priest: a life of Ernest Burgmann*. St. Leonards, NSW: Allen & Unwin, 1993.

Hooper, Wayne. õBishop Burgmann and St Mark's Reviewö, *St Mark's Review*, no.138, Winter 1989: 2.

Jeffreys, Ethnie and Ted Buckle. *The disturber*. [s.l.: s.n.], 1960.

Lee, Roy S. "Burgie at Morpeth", St Mark's Review, no.50, November 1967: 1-6.

Littlejohn, R.A. õBishop Burgmann, the disturberö, *Canberra Historical Journal*, no.6, September 1980: 15-22.

Murchison, L M. õBishop Burgmann and St Mark'sö, St Mark's Review, no.50, Nov 1967: 27-32.

Oakes, Hugh. õE.H.Burgmann and the future of religion in Australiaö, in *Australian and New Zealand religious history 1788-1988 : a collection of papers and addresses: delivered at the 11th Joint Conference of the Australian and New Zealand Association of Theological Schools and Society for Theological Studies held at Burgmann College, Australian National University, 5-8 September 1988.* Canberra: Published for the Australian and New Zealand Association of Theological Schools and Society for Theological Studies and distributed by The 1988 Joint Conference Committee, 1988: 208-216.

Oakes, Hugh Roy Gilbert. *The episcopate of E. H. Burgmann to 1947*. Canberra: Australian National University, 1966.

Pickard, Stephen. õ"A most meddlesome God": a Christian future for the churchö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.65, Apr. 2018: 5-28.

Pickard, Stephen. õ"A most meddlesome God": a Christian future for the churchö, *St Mark's Review*, no.240, Sept. 2017: 151-169.

Pickard, Stephen. *That meddlesome God: a Christian future for the church*. [lecture given on 17 May 2017 at event celebrating the 50th anniversary of the death of Bishop Burgmann]. [audio at: http://arts-

ed.csu.edu.au/__data/assets/mp3_file/0003/2776107/StephenPickard_AndrewCameronResponse.mp3, accessed 31 December 2017].

Sanders, Anne. *Burgmann, Ernest Henry (1885-1967)*. http://oa.anu.edu.au/obituary/burgmann-ernest-henry-9626, accessed 30 December 2017.

Whiting, Michael. õDivision and disagreement in the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburnö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.68, October 2019: 5-24.

Withycombe, Robert. õReview article: Ernest Burgmannö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.16, October 1993: 19-23.

Campbell, Joseph

Branagan, D.F. *Campbell, Joseph (1856–1933)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/campbell-joseph-12838, accessed 18 December 2017.

Carter, Brian Allan

Perry, Ruth. õMissionaries in northern Australia, Papua-New Guinea and East Africa, part 2ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.27, April 1999: 27-37.

Cartwright, Robert

Cable, K.J. *Cartwright, Robert (1771–1856)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/cartwright-robert-1882/text2211, accessed 13 June 2013.

The late Rev. R. Cartwright, Senior Chaplain. Sydney Morning Herald, 23 Dec 1856: 3.

Nauta, Jane and Lynette Rampling. The story of Rev. Robert Cartwright, 1771-1856. Yass?:?,?.

õRobert Cartwrightö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 138-140.

Willson, Robert. õMan with a heart for the down and outö, Canberra Times, 12 January 1987: 7.

Carver, George Albert

Hubbard, Nigel. õGeorge Albert Carverö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.9, April/May 1990: 19-21.

Chalmers, William

Davies, Peter H. õWilliam Chalmers, second Bishop of Goulburnö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.16, October 1993: 5-9.

õDeath of Bishop Chalmers: he dies unexpectedly of heart failureö, *Goulburn Evening Penny Post*, 14 November 1901: 2.

õEpiscopate of Bishop Chalmersö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 35-36.

õA goodly heritage: a history of the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn: William Chalmers, second Bishop of Goulburn, 1892-1901ö, *Southern Churchman*, v.60, July 1962: 4-6.

Marshall, B.R. *Chalmers, William (1833–1901)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/chalmers-william-3188, accessed 14 December 2017.

Pritchard, W Charles. A memoir of Bishop Chalmers (second bishop of Goulburn, N.S.W.): a record of thirty-five years of work for the church in Australia. Melbourne: Melville & Mullen, 1904.

õWilliam Chalmers, second Bishop of Goulburnö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 61-63.

Chaseling, James Herbert

Hubbard, Nigel. "James Herbert Chaseling", *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.11, April 1991: 21-23.

Chynoweth, Neville James

Body, Charles. õBishop Neville Chynoweth: 3 October 1922 ó 12 August 2011ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.52, October 2011: 39-40.

Warren, Cecil. "Obituary: Bishop Neville James Chynoweth (1922-2011)", *Anglican News*, vol.28, no.7, September 2011: 6.

Clampett, Joseph

Clampett, Muriel Evelyn. Scattered light: Reverend Father Joseph Clampett M.A., o.f.m., 1824-1896: an historical account of a unique person, a cleric; his time as a holy and learned Franciscan monk in Rome and Ireland and his fate in the Antipodes. [Noble Park, Vic.]: M.E. Clampett, c1991.

Main, Ian D. õBook Review: Scattered light by Muriel Clampettö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.27, April 1999: 38-41.

Clarke, James

Hubbard, Nigel. õJames Clarke: an extraordinary lifeö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.15, April 1993: 26-30.

Clements, Kenneth John

õBishop Kenneth John Clementsö, Anglican Historical Society Journal, no.13, April 1992: 1-2.

õGenuine concern for people: obituary: Bishop Kenneth John Clementsö, *Canberra Times*, 16 January 1992: 12.

Interview with Bishop Kenneth John Clements / interviewer Vivienne Rae Ellis, 1981. [audio recording held at National Library of Australia].

õPersonal relations: the stuff of religion: a man of the people retiresö, *Canberra Times*, 30 September 1971: 2.

Corlette, James Christian

"Death of Canon Corlette, D.D.", Sydney Morning Herald, 13 November 1900: 5.

Cromer, Edna May [Betty]

Benson, Wendy. "Betty Cromer of the Churchwomen's Union and Churchwomen's Diocesan Council", *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.60, October 2015: 36-42.

Curtis, Herbert William

"Death of Rev. H.W. Curtis", Wagga Wagga Advertiser, 25 February 1909: 2.

Davies, Peter Hassall

Davies, Mark. õFather Peter - my father, my friendö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.58, October 2014: 5-13.

Davies, Robert Edward

Interview with Bishop Robert Edward Davies, retired Bishop of Tasmania 1963-1981, 15 May 1995. [audio recording held at National Library of Australia].

Dewhirst, Helen

Whiting, Michael. "An interview with Helen Patterson (nee Dewhirst)", *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.60, October 2015: 6-21.

Dobson, Joseph Simmons

"J S Dobson, preacher and builder: a legacy continues", *Anglican News*, vol.22, no.1, February 2005: 9.

õJoseph Simmons Dobson: friend, pastor, orator and man [a tribute by a friend]ö, *Gundagai Times and Tumut, Adelong and Murrumbidgee District Advertiser*, 31 January 1905: 2.

õThe late Rev. Joseph Simmons Dobsonö, *Gundagai Times and Tumut, Adelong and Murrumbidgee District Advertiser*, 31 January 1905: 2.

Wright, Christine. õThe church and parish builders of St Andrew's Braidwood: Rev James Allen and Rev Joseph Dobsonö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.55, April 2013: 28-38.

Wright, William E. õJoseph Simmons Dobsonö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.41, October 2005: 31-44.

Dowling, Owen Douglas

Dowling, Owen. õGoulburn in the 1960'sö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.42, October 2006: 8-20.

Downie, Graham. õObituary: Bishop Owen Douglas Dowlingö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.46, October 2008: 5-10.

õObituary: Bishop Owen Dowlingö, Anglican News, v.25, no.5, July 2008: 10.

õOwen Dowlingö, in Downie, Graham. Servants and leaders: eminent Christians in their own words. Braddon, ACT: Halstead Press, 2015, 45-53.

Owen Dowling interviewed by Graham Downie, 2000. [audio recording held at National Library of Australia].

Dransfield, Reginald Beaumont

"The late Rev. R.B. Dransfield", Canberra Times, 18 December 1947: 4.

Druitt, Thomas

Cable, K.J. *Druitt, Thomas (1817–1891)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/druitt-thomas-3443/text5249, accessed 13 June 2013.

Earl, Robert Thomas

õR.T. Earl, or Earleö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 140-141.

Edwards, Benjamin

õNew Rector for Manukaö, Anglican News, vol.35, no.11, December 2018: 4.

Edwards, William John

Garnsey, George. *Edwards, William John (1891-1967)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/edwards-william-john-10102/text17831, published first in hardcopy 1996, accessed online 30 August 2019.

Pulford, Jill. õWilliam John Edwards, 1891-1967: Canon of St Saviour's Cathedralö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.19, April 1995: 16-21.

Elliott, Henry

Strickland, E. *The Australian pastor: a record of the remarkable changes in mind and outward estate of Henry Elliott.* London: Wertheim, Macintosh & Hunt, 1862.

Elliott, Robert

õObituaryö, Queanbeyan Age and Queanbeyan Observer, 3 August 1920: 2.

Evans-Jones, David Evans

"Death of Rev. D.E. Evans-Jones", Cumberland Argus, 19 June 1901: 3.

Evers, Mark

õNew Rector for Tumut Parishö, Anglican News, vol.36, no.2, March 2019: 3.

Falkingham, John Norman

Browning, George. õJohn Norman Falkingham, 1917-2005ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.39, April 2005: 32-36.

Browning, George. õObituary: Norman John Falkingham, 1917-2005ö, *Anglican News*, v.22, no.5, June 2005: 9.

Faunce, Alured Dodsworth

Faunce, Marcus deLaune. Captain Alured Tasker Faunce of Queanbeyan 1837-1856 and Rev. Canon Alured Dodsworth Faunce of Queanbeyan and Yass 1840-1910. [Canberra]: Canberra and District Historical Society, [1962].

"The Rev. Canon Faunce", Queanbeyan Age, 19 July 1910: 2.

Fetherstonhaugh, Cuthbert

Fetherstonhaugh, Cuthbert. *After many days: being the reminiscences of Cuthbert Fetherstonhaugh*. Melbourne: E W Cole, [1917].

Fetherstonhaugh, Cuthbert. *After many years*. Swan Hill, Vic.: Ian J. Itter, [2011]. [Incorporating "My religious experiences", the second book on the reminiscences of Cuthbert Fetherstonhaugh, Australian pioneer].

Hone, J Ann. *Fetherstonhaugh, Cuthbert (1837–1925)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/fetherstonhaugh-cuthbert-372, accessed 25 October 2013.

Frame, Thomas Robert

"Just following holy orders", *Sydney Morning Herald*, 16 September 2006. [http://www.smh.com.au/news/national/just-following-holy-orders/2006/09/15/1157827160841.html, accessed 12 December 2017].

Thrower, Louise. õThe Reverend Dr Tom Frame appointed AMö, *Goulburn Post*, 9 June 2019. [https://www.goulburnpost.com.au/story/6207314/queens-birthday-honours-rural-reverend-gives-back-to-community/, accessed 13 June 2019].

Gardner, Reginald John

Elliott, Ralph. õReginald John Gardner OBEö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.28, October 1999: 5-8.

Garnsey, David Arthur

Batterham, Alison. õA conversation with Bishop David Garnseyö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.21, April 1996: 6-24.

Engel, Frank. õA tribute to Bishop David Garnseyö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.22, October 1996: 2-3.

Huggins, Allan. õDavid Garnsey, Bishop of Gippslandö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.22, October 1996: 4-5.

McKeown, Paul. õBishop David Garnsey, Headmaster C.G.S. 1948-58ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.22, October 1996: 6-8.

Gedney, Herbert John

õDeath of Rev H J Gedneyö, Grenfell Record and Lachlan District Advertiser, 12 August 1935: 2.

George, Ian Gordon Combe

Armitage, Joan and Alan Ewing. õThanksgiving for the life of Archbishop Ian Gordon Combe George AO, 12 August 1934 - 28 January 2019ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.68, October 2019: 28-34.

Downie, Graham. õFrom angry young atheist to assistant bishopö, *Canberra Times*, 5 July 1989: 28.

Gribble, John Brown

Gribble, John Brown (1847–1893), Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/gribble-john-brown-3668, accessed 4 August 2014.

Lucy, Niall. "John Brown Gribble, 1847-1893: the blackfellow's friend", in *Unsung heroes & heroines of Australia*/ edited by Suzy Baldwin. Elwood, Vic.: Greenhouse, 1988: 69-71.

Grovenor, Annie Elizabeth

Langfield, Judith. õAnnie Elizabeth Grovenor: St Saviour's Cathedral faithful servantö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.65, Apr. 2018: 42-46. [also in *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.66, Oct. 2018: 7-11.]

Hansford, Hartley Grahame

Hansford, Hartley. õThe Bush Brotherhood experienceö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.55, April 2013: 16-27.

Hansford, Hartley, õBush brotherö, 3D Review, vol.3, no.2, Advent/Christmas 2011: 34-35.

Hansford, Hartley, õRecalling 45 years of ministry serviceö, *Community*, no.23, Autumn 2013: 8-9.

Harris, Arnold William

Harris, Arnold. õLife in Berridale Parish, 1934-1941ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.6, October 1988: 11-13.

Harris, A W. õSome recollections of earlier days in the Dioceseö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.2, October 1986: 7-14.

Hart, Frederick Arthur

Hart, Fred. õCanon Fred Hart remembers ...ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.13, April 1992: 30-32.

Hassall, James Samuel

Hassall, James S. *In old Australia: records and reminiscences from 1794*. Brisbane: Hews & Co., 2002.

Hassall, Thomas

Gunson, Neil. *Hassall, Thomas (1794–1868)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/hassall-thomas-2167, accessed 6 March 2014.

Hassall, James S. *In old Australia: records and reminiscences from 1794*. Brisbane: Hews & Co., 2002.

"The Rev. Thomas Hassall, M.A.", Sydney Morning Herald, 6 April 1868: 5.

Hayman, Frances May

Willson, Robert. õA Canberra nurse who became a martyrö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.14, October 1992: 37-41.

Hetherington, Horace Edward

Webster, Garnet. õThe Revd Horace Edward Hetherington, incumbent of Binda, 1896-1914ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.17, April 1994: 4-9.

Hill, David Michael

Archdeacon David Hill on his military chaplaincy experiences, Young, 2003. [audio recording, held by AHS].

õDavid Hill, Robert James and Robert Lindbeck: parish and other appointmentsö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.54, October 2012: 35-37.

Hill, David. 1991 õGulf War chaplain's reflectionsö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.63, April 2017: 5-22.

Hill, David. õFortieth anniversary of the deaconing of the Reverends David Hill, Bob James and Bob Lindbeck at St John the Baptist Church, Canberraö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.53, April 2012: 33-43.

Hill, Frederick Milton

Hill, David. õThe beginnings of the Young Anglican Movementö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.57, April 2014: 11-25.

"Obituary: Archdeacon Fred Hill", Canberra Times, 2 February 1977: 17.

Hill, Mary Phillips

Hill, David, Ruth Hill and Joan Clipsham. õMary Phillips Hillö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.56, October 2013: 5-18.

Hunter, Harold

Kelly, Rachel. õHarold Hunter (1889-1965) beloved priestö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.23, April 1997: 3-5.

Hyde, Henry Edward

Preston, Colin. õHenry E Hyde, Rector of Cobargo, Feb 1914-Sep 1917ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.20, October 1995: 17-23.

James, Robert Leslie

õDavid Hill, Robert James and Robert Lindbeck: parish and other appointmentsö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.54, October 2012: 35-37.

Hill, David. õFortieth anniversary of the deaconing of the Reverends David Hill, Bob James and Bob Lindbeck at St John the Baptist Church, Canberraö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.53, April 2012: 33-43.

Jay, William Robert Charles

McKeown, P J. õRobert Jay, 1910-1994: devoted servant of the Churchö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.19, April 1995: 1-2.

Keith, Francis Clarkson

Norris, Brian. õFrancis Clarkson Keith, 1937-1994ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.18, October 1994: 8-10.

Kitchen, Alice Maria

Ellerman, Brian. õAlice Kitchen and St Christopher's Home at Young, NSWö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.32, October 2001: 29-32.

Ellerman, Brian. õAlice Kitchen and St Christopher's Home at Young, NSWö *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.34, October 2002: 26-28.

Knight, John Lister

õJohn Lister Knightö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 141-142.

Kohler, John Maxwell

Humphreys, Colin J. "Reverend John Kohler (1944-2012)", *Granville Guardian*, vol.19, no.6, July 2012: 4-5.

Lambert, Ian Keese

Brolly, Mark. "Military could be 'scary' without chaplains", *The Melbourne Anglican*, no.586, November 2019: 13.

Downie, Graham. "Fresh faces will bring new energy to church", *Canberra Times*, 4 December 2011: 23.

Lamerton, Robert William

õObituary: Revød Rob Lamertonö, Anglican News, vol.25, no.10, December 2008: 8.

Lapsley, Alan Michael

õMichael Lapsleyö, in Downie, Graham. Servants and leaders: eminent Christians in their own words. Braddon, ACT: Halstead Press, 2015, 8-13.

Leigh, Richard

õRichard Leighö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 142.

Leonard, Jack Graham

õChaplain had zest for lifeö, Canberra Times, 11 October 1995: 15.

Gardner, Reg. õChaplain the Reverend J.G.Leonard, AM, RAAF, (retired), 1929-1995ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.21, April 1996: 1-2.

Lindbeck, Robert John

õDavid Hill, Robert James and Robert Lindbeck: parish and other appointmentsö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.54, October 2012: 35-37.

Hill, David. õFortieth anniversary of the deaconing of the Reverends David Hill, Bob James and Bob Lindbeck at St John the Baptist Church, Canberraö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.53, April 2012: 33-43.

L'Oste, Charles Frederick

"From the Diocesan archives: a centennial clergyman", *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.6, October 1988: 31.

Macarthur, George Fairfowl

Cable, K.J. *Macarthur, George Fairfowl (1825–1890)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/macarthur-george-fairfowl-4060/text6467, accessed 13 June 2013.

Macleod, Jean Ann

Clements, K J. õJean Ann Macleod of "Bungarimbil"ö [part I] *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.4, October 1987: 16-25.

Clements, K J. õJean Ann Macleod of "Bungarimbil": part IIö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.5, April 1988: 1-12.

Macneil, Sarah Anne

õSarah Macneilö, in Downie, Graham. Servants and leaders: eminent Christians in their own words. Braddon, ACT: Halstead Press, 2015, 85-91.

Main, Ian Donald

Ingle, Arthur. õIan Donald Main, 1925-2004ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.38, October 2004: 35-36.

McKenna, Terence John

Morse, Neil Wynes. õTerence McKennaö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.35, April 2003: 41.

Monro, Joseph (Jim)

Youngman, Donald. õJoseph (Jim) Monro, 1916-1993: a personal tributeö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.16, October 1993: 1-4.

Moon, Ronald Earl

Pryce, Bill. õCanon Emeritus Ronald Moon: 5 May 1932 ó 15 September 2011: a thanksgiving tributeö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.52, October 2011: 41-42.

Morris, Alfred Ronald (Ron)l

Hill, David. õThe Reverend Fr Ron Morris: priest, educator and missionaryö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.66, October 2018: 12-20.

Murchison, Laurence Maxwell

Chynoweth, Neville. õLaurence Maxwell Murchison, priest, 15.1.1919-19.11.93ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.17, April 1994: 1-3.

Garnsey, David. õLaurie Murchisonö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.18, October 1994: 35-36.

Oldmeadow, Russell Henry

Oldmeadow, Russell. õSixty years ordainedö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.44, November 2007: 35-40.

Paine, Susanna Leigh

Muston, Philip and Jan Down. "New Dean for St Paul's Cathedral, Sale", *Gippsland Anglican*, vol.113, no.6, July 2016: 1.

Pike, Joseph

"Archdeacon Pike: death announced", Goulburn Evening Post, 20 February 1947: 4.

Pownall, William Henry

õDeath of Dean Pownallö, Goulburn Evening Penny Post, 1 December 1903: 4.

õIn memoriam: William Henry Pownallö, Southern Churchman, 1 January 1904: 2-3.

Thorn, Barbara. *Pownall, William Henry (1834–1903)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University,

http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/pownall-william-henry-4413/text7203, accessed 9 September 2015.

õW.H. Pownallö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 142-143.

Primmer, Dalba John

õArchdeacon Keith Stephens pays tribute to the Rev'd Dalba Primmerö, *Anglican News*, vol.11, no.1, February-March 1994: 8.

Pryce, Edward Gifford

õEdward Gifford Pryceö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 143-144.

Pryce, William Charles

Pryce, Bill. "The journey into holy orders", Anglican News, vol.26, no.3, April 2009: 10.

Puddicombe, Alfred Teed

õA.T. Puddicombeö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 144.

Radford, Lewis Bostock

Cable, K.J. *Radford, Lewis Bostock (1869–1937)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/radford-lewis-bostock-8147/text14235, accessed 13 June 2013.

õEpiscopate of Bishop Radfordö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 38-44.

õA goodly heritage: a history of the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn: Lewis Bostock Radford, fourth Bishop of Goulburn, 1915-1933ö, *Southern Churchman*, v.60, September 1962: 4-5.

õLewis Bostock Radford, fourth Bishop of Goulburnö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 69-71.

Radford, Paul. A scholar in a new land: a biography of Lewis Bostock Radford, M.A., D.D. (Cantab.), Warden of St. Paul's College, University of Sydney and fourth Bishop of Goulburn, N.S.W. [Lower Mitcham, S.A.]: P. Radford, 1979.

Stegemann, W.C. õWho was Radford, for whom a new college is named?ö *Canberra Times*, 11 February 1984: 15.

Randerson, (John) Richard

Randerson, Richard. Slipping the moorings. Wellington, NZ: Matai House, 2015.

Ranse, Anne

Ranse, Anne. 'I was meant to work for God': an account of BCA service at the Coober Pedy Medical Centre 1969-1972. East Melbourne, Victoria: Bush Church Aid Society, [1993].

Robertson, Charles Shearer

Robertson, Marie Joan. õThe Ven Charles Shearer Robertson: some memoriesö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.19, April 1995: 2-15.

Robinson, Stuart Peter

Downie, Graham. "The 'accidental' Anglican", Canberra Times, 20 December 2008: ?.

Hitchick, Lewis. "Bishop-elect: a mixed economy leader", *Anglican News*, vol.25, no.10, December 2008: 1.

Hitchick, Lewis. "A conversation with Stuart Robinson", *Anglican News*, vol.25, no.10, December 2008: 2-3.

Scott, Thomas Hobbes

Border, Ross. *Scott, Thomas Hobbes (1783–1860)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/scott-thomas-hobbes-2645/text3685, accessed online 21 April 2016.

Burton, Canon. "Archdeacon Scott: Broughton's predecessor", *Sydney Morning Herald*, 28 March 1936: 11.

Wyatt, R. T. õA wine merchant in gaiters: Thomas Hobbes Scott, Archdeacon of N.S.W., 1824-1829: part 1ö, *Journal and Proceedings* (Royal Australian Historical Society), v35, part 3, 1949: 145-199.

Wyatt, R. T. õA wine merchant in gaiters: Thomas Hobbes Scott, Archdeacon of N.S.W., 1824-1829: part 2ö, *Journal and Proceedings* (Royal Australian Historical Society), v35, part4, 1949: 209-254.

Wyatt, R. T. õA wine merchant in gaiters: Thomas Hobbes Scott, Archdeacon of N.S.W., 1824-1829: part 3ö, *Journal and Proceedings* (Royal Australian Historical Society), v35, part 5, 1949: 257-286.

Scott, William

Cable, K.J. *Scott, William (1825–1917)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/scott-william-4551/text7461, accessed 13 June 2013.

Short, Christopher Stephen

"Vale: The Reverend Chris Short", Anglican News, vol.30, no.4, June 2013: 3.

Short, Mark Graham

Payne, Alison. õWelcome to Bishop Mark", Anglican News, vol.36, no.3, April 2019: 1-2.

Smith, Pierce Galliard

Cope, John. *Pioneer parson of early Canberra: Rev. Pierce Galliard Smith, Minister of St. John the Baptist Church, Reid, 1855-1905.* Charnwood, A.C.T.: Ginninderra Press, 2006.

Howard, Stanley. *Stanley: a young man's colonial experience: Rev. Stanley Howard writing to his family in England, 1872-1878*/ edited by Laurel Horton. St Peters, NSW: St Peters Publications, c2005.

Papers of Pierce Galliard Smith, 1846-1910 [manuscript]. [National Library of Australia MS 2656].

Papers of Pierce Galliard Smith, 1855-1906 [manuscript]. [National Library of Australia MS 746, MS 872].

õPierce Galliard Smithö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 145-146.

Wardle, P. *Smith, Pierce Galliard (1826–1908)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/smith-pierce-galliard-4611, accessed 24 January 2014.

Wardle, Patience. õSome new light on the Rev. Pierce Galliard Smith as revealed by the De Salis lettersö, in *Canberra collection*/ edited by P.A. Selth. Kilmore, Vic.: Lowden Publishing, 1976: 106-157.

Soares, Alberto Dias

õA.D. Soaresö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 144-145.

Barrow, Graeme. *God's architect: the churches and parsonages of Alberto Soares*. Canberra, Dagraja Press: 2016. [especially p.6-19].

Charlton, Ken. õSouthern spires: the art and architecture of the Rev. Canon A.D. Soaresö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.25, April 1998: 1-9.

Matheson, Ian T. õMan of many parts: Canon A.D. Soaresö, *Canberra Historical Journal*, no.1, March 1973: 33-35.

Matheson, Ian, õSoares, Alberto Dias (1830ó1909)ö, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/soares-alberto-dias-4622/text7611, accessed 22 February 2016.

Willson, Robert, õCanon Alberto Soares: a pugnacious Latinö, *Anglican News*, vol.26, no.5, June 2009: 15.

Sowerby, William

Fletcher, Brian. õLetters from Goulburn to St Bees in 1838 written by the Rev'd William Sowerby, part 2: Comments on the lettersö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.47, April 2009: 14-17.

Matheson, Ian. *Sowerby, William (1799–1875)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/sowerby-william-4625, accessed 24 January 2014.

Sowerby, William. õLetters from Goulburn to St Bees in 1838 written by the Rev'd William Sowerby, part 3: Transcriptsö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.47, April 2009: 18-36.

Tierney, Alan. õLetters from Goulburn to St Bees in 1838 written by the Rev'd William Sowerby, part 1: Introductionö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.47, April 2009: 5-13.

õW. Sowerbyö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 146.

Steele, John

"The case of the Rev. J. Steele", Queanbeyan Age and General Advertiser, 21 August 1862: 2.

Stone, Kevin Charles

Stone, Kevin. õGoulburn re-visited: the 70's and 90's - under three themes: creating a career; confirming a calling; continuing a conversationö, *Friends of St Saviour's Cathedral Goulburn Newsletter*, no.60, 2017: 3-6.

Stone, Kevin. õGoulburn re-visited: the 70's and 90's: creating a career; confirming a calling; continuing a conversationö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.65, Apr. 2017: 29-41.

Stuart-Fox, Desmond

Terrey, Lyn. õArchdeacon's grand career: he did well and died wellö, *Goulburn Post*, 12 December 1995: ?

Thomas, Mary Campbell

Davies, Marjory and Barbara Thorn. õMary Thomas: portrait of a ladyö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.7, April 1989: 9-15.

Thomas, Mesac

õEpiscopate of Bishop Thomasö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 32-35.

Hodgson, Jill. õArrival of Bishop Mesac Thomasö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no58, October 2014: 17-19.

Main, Ian D. õThe Bishop's journeyö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no25, April 1998: 22-26.

õMesac Thomas, first Bishop of Goulburnö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt, 1937: 46-60.

Robinson, Stuart. õCelebrating Bishop Mesac Thomas, Sunday 6 April 2014ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.58, October 2014: 14-16.

Thomas, Mesac. *Letterbooks of Mesac Thomas 1816-1892*. [12 microfilm reels held at National Library of Australia].

Thomas, Mesac. Letters from Goulburn: a selection of letters from Mesac Thomas, first Bishop of Goulburn, 1863-1892, edited by Barbara Thorn. Canberra: Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn, 1964.

Thorn, Barbara. õA goodly heritage: a history of the Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn: Mesac Thomas: first Bishop of Goulburn and his dioceseö, *Southern Churchman*, v.60, April/May 1962: 6-9, 18-19.

Thorn, Barbara. õThomas, Mesac (1816ó1892)ö, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/thomas-mesac-4708/text7805, accessed 30 December 2017.

Vinson, Tony. õMesac Thomas: a Goulburn hero caught in a Greek tragedyö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.50, October 2010: 20-40.

Thorn, Barbara

Davies, Marjory. õBarbara Thorn, 1930-1990ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.10, October 1990: 1-2.

Timmis, Gertrude Minnie

Lett, Evelyn. õA short history of St John's Anglican Church, Batlowö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.51, April 2011: 5-16.

Walsh, William Horatio

Cable, K.J. *Walsh, William Horatio (1812–1882)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/walsh-william-horatio-2771/text3865, accessed 13 June 2013.

Wardle, Patience

Wardle, Pat. õFaith and community: a personal testimonyö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.14, October 1992: 42-46.

Warren, Cecil Allan

Baskin, Judith. õBook review: A little foolishness: an autobiographical history, by Bishop Cecil Warrenö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.17, April 1994: 22-23.

Cecil Warren interviewed by Glenn Schwinghamer, 1981. [audio recording held at National Library of Australia].

Simon, Chris. õEulogy: Bishop Cecil Warrenö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.69, April 2020: 7-13.

Warren, C A. *A little foolishness: an autobiographical history*. Toowoomba, Qld.: Church Archivists' Press, 1993.

Watson, Tim

õNew Rector for Hackettö, Anglican News, vol.36, no.1, February 2019: 3.

Wentworth-Shields, Wentworth

Cable, K.J. *Wentworth-Shields, Wentworth Francis (1867–1944)*, Australian Dictionary of Biography, National Centre of Biography, Australian National University, http://adb.anu.edu.au/biography/wentworth-shields-wentworth-francis-9047/text15939, accessed 13 June 2013.

Williams, Louis

Langfield, Judith. "Louis Reginald Williams 1902-1980: ecclesiastical architect", *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.62, October 2016: 5-12.

Woodwell, Francis Robert (Frank)

Millar, David. "Frank R. Woodwell, 1926-", in *Unsung heroes & heroines of Australia*/ edited by Suzy Baldwin. Elwood, Vic.: Greenhouse, 1988: 325-327.

Woolnough, Murray Robert

õNew Chaplain for Police Academyö, Anglican News, v35, no.10, October 2018: 4.

Wright, Eric James

Chynoweth, Neville. õObituary: Eric James Wright 1938-2006ö, *Anglican News*, v23, no.3, April 2006: 10.

Ingle, Arthur. õRev Eric James Wright, 1938-2006ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.42, October 2006: 6-7.

Wyatt, Ransome Tovey

Motte, Nellie. õSome recollections of R.T. Wyattö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.1, April 1986: 16-18.

Norris, Brian. õRansome T. Wyatt [1886-1945]ö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of the Diocese of Goulburn*. Revised edition. Goulburn, N.S.W.: Anglican Parish of Binda, 1998: xi-xv.

Norris, Brian. õRansome Tovey Wyatt: Registrar, historian, artist, writer & mimicö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.15, April 1993: 31-36.

Tierney, Alan. Sketches of a lifetime: Ransome T. Wyatt 1886-1945. Goulburn, NSW: A. Tierney, 2005.

Youngman, Donald

Arthur, Robert. õDonald Youngman OBEö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.28, October 1999: 8-9.

4. Parish and ministry units and their churches

(arranged by the current parish name)

Keeping the faith: memorials in Anglican Churches of Canberra, Karabar, Queanbeyan and Yass. Canberra: Heraldry & Genealogy Society of Canberra, 2007. [CD-ROM]

Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013.

Wright, W.E. õSome historic churches of the Monaroö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.6, April 1961: 159-162.

Adelong

õThe Anglican Parish of Adelongö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 7-12.

Annetts, Sonia. *History and happenings: St. Paul's Anglican Church, Adelong, sesqui centenary 1855-2005*. [Adelong, NSW?: Adelong Parish?], 2005.

Read, Peter. Saint James' Church, Tumblong NSW. ?, ?:?.

Read, Peter. õSaint James' Church, Tumblong, NSWö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.63, April 2017: 32-46.

Ainslie

õThe Anglican Parish of Ainslieö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 13-17.

Buckle, E. G. and R. E. Moon. *A station of the cross: All Saints' Church of England, Ainslie, Canberra, A.C.T,* The Church, [Canberra: 1980]. [15th ed, originally compiled in 1959].

Richards, Neville. õOpening and dedication of the Parish Church of All Saintsø, Ainslie, ACTö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.4, December 1959: 56-58.

õA station of the crossö, Church of England Historical Society Journal, v.9, March 1964: 14-15.

Vanderwolf, Dennis. õAll Saints, Ainslie: recycling on a grand scaleö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.16, October 1993: 14-18.

Arawang

õThe Anglican Parish of Chapmanö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 93-97.

Donald, Robert. *History of All Souls' Church, Chapman: 1969-2008*. Fyshwick, A.C.T.: Elect Printing, 2008.

Ashmont

õThe Anglican Parish of Ashmontö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 18-22.

Roberts, Jan. õEarly history of the Anglican Community of the Redeemer, Ashmont-Glenfield Special District, Wagga Waggaö: [part I], *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.2, October 1986: 15-18.

Roberts, Jan. õHistory of the Anglican Community of the Redeemer, Ashmont-Glenfield Special District, Wagga Wagga: part IIö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.3, April 1987: 20-24.

Barmedman

St. John's Church of England, Barmedman. [Temora, N.S.W.?: The Church, 1948].

Basement Ministries

õBasement Ministriesö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 23-27.

Batemans Bay

õThe Anglican Parish of Batemans Bayö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 28-32.

ŏBoomerang Meeting Placeö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations:* parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013. Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 63-67.

Lindgren, Averyl. *The birth of a parish: the history of the Anglican Church in Batemans Bay, including prior history, as part of Moruya Parish.* Batehaven, N.S.W.:A. Lindgren, a Pelican Crest Publication, 2007.

Batlow

õThe Anglican Parish of Batlowö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 33-37.

Hawkins, David and Rhonda Hawkins. õSt John's Church Batlow: a churchwoman's giftö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.7, April 1989: 1-8.

Lett, Evelyn. õA short history of St John's Anglican Church, Batlowö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.51, April 2011: 5-16.

Bega

õThe Anglican Parish of Begaö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations:* parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013. Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 38-44.

Hazlewood, Kevin. *History of St John's Church Bega*. 32 page book published in 1974? printed by Bega District News.

Saint John's Church Bega 1858-2008: celebrating 150 years since first Anglican church built in Bega. Bega, N.S.W.: St Johnøs Anglican Church, Bega, 2008.

St. John's Church (Bega, N.S.W.). *St. John's Church Bega, 1856-1956: combined funds canvass.* [Bega, N.S.W.: The Church?], 1956.

Berridale and Snowy Mountains

õThe Anglican Parish of Berridale & Snowy Mountainsö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 45-50.

Body, Charles. õThe stone churches of the Monaroö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.5, April 1988: 27-29.

õCentenary celebrations: Saint Maryøs, Gegedzerickö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.17, 1972: 110-111.

Harris, Arnold. Berridale, a history of the parish: published to commemorate the 75th anniversary of St. Mary's Church, Gegedzerick and the 25th anniversary of All Saints' Church, Berridale. [Berridale, N.S.W.: A. Harris, 1935].

Harris, Arnold. õLife in Berridale Parish, 1934-1941ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.6, October 1988: 11-13.

Wright, William E. õThe Anglican Church in the Snowy Mountains: 1947-1974ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.27, April 1999: 20-26.

Wyatt, Ransome T. "Gegedzerick and Berridale: a seventy-fifth anniversary", *Sydney Morning Herald*, 7 December 1935: 22.

Binda

õThe Anglican Parish of Bindaö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations:* parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013. Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 51-55.

The Church of Saint James, Binda: centenary, 1864-1964. [Binda, NSW: Church of Saint James, 1964].

Frame, Tom. St Andrew's Markdale: a brief history, 1937-2007. Markdale, N.S.W.: Parish of Binda, 2007.

St James, Binda. [Canberra: Anglican Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn, 1991].

St Luke's Grant Springs. ?: ?, [200-?].

Webster, G. J. & T. R. Frame. *The seven churches of Binda: the history of an Anglican rural parish*. Binda, NSW: Anglican Parish of Binda, 1998.

Webster, Garnet. õAll Saints' Bigga - celebrating a belated consecrationö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.25, April 1998: 19-21.

Webster, Garnet. õThe Revd Horace Edward Hetherington, incumbent of Binda, 1896-1914ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.17, April 1994: 4-9.

Webster, Garnet. õSt John the Evangelist, Bolongö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.17, April 1994: 10-16.

Webster, Garnet. õSt Mark's Church, Tuenaö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.3, April 1987: 6-10.

Webster, Garnet and William J Painter. õSt Andrew's Church, Markdaleö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.6, October 1988: 28-30.

Welcome to the Parish of Binda. [Binda, NSW?: Parish of Binda?, ?].

Wyatt, Ransome T. õSt Jamesø Church, Bindaö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.25, 1980: 15-17.

Bodalla

õAll Saintsø Church, Bodallaö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.13, March 1968: 24-27.

õThe Anglican Parish of Bodalla & Naroomaö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013*. Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 56-62.

Mort, Ernest and James Benson. *The Bodalla book: being the story of a very great life, a beautiful church and a delightsome land.* Sydney: Priory Press, [1928].

Pacey, Laurelle. Bodalla and the Morts. Narooma, NSW: Laurelle Pacey, 2010.

Pacey, Laurelle. *The Parish of Bodalla and Narooma: a short history*. [https://www.naroomaanglican.com/historic-all-saints-bodalla.html, accessed 30 December 2017].

Boorowa

õThe Anglican Parish of Boorowaö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 68-72.

"History of the Boorowa Parish", Burrowa News, 1 April 1938: 6-7.

Hodgson, Jill. Historical notes on the Church of St John the Baptist, Boorowa and the Parish of Boorowa. 1988.

Lang's Creek Anglican Cemetery: Boorowa NSW 1845-1988. [Boorowa, N.S.W.: St John's Anglican Church], 2004.

Lloyd, Helen V. *Boorowa: over 160 years of white settlement*. Panania, N.S.W.: Toveloam, 1990. [for Chapter 7, pages 154-157].

Murringo, New South Wales. Christ Church. *One hundred years: Christ Church Murringo, 1866-1966.* [Murringo, N.S.W.: 1966.

Pratt, John. õChrist Church, Murringoö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.4, October 1987: 26-29.

S. John's Church, Boorowa: 75th anniversary, 13th September to 20th September, 1936. [Goulburn, N.S.W.: H.S. Brown, 1936].

õSt John¢s Church Boorowaö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.12, December 1967: 109.

Thomas, Jill. õChurch of St John the Baptist, Boorowaö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.24, October 1997: 5-11.

Wright, W.E. ochurch of St John the Baptist, Boorowaö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.16, 1971: 6-10.

Wright, W E. õThe churches of St John at Boorowa and Gundagaiö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.3, April 1987: 11-19.

Wright, W. E. *The churches of Saint John at Boorowa and Gundagai*, 1861-2001. Gundagai, N.S.W.:W. E. Wright, 2001.

Braidwood

õThe Anglican Parish of Braidwoodö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 73-77.

Ellis, Netta. õBraidwood and its first Methodist clergyman, James Somervilleö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.8, October 1989: 7-17.

Harris, A.W. õThe stuff of history: Braidwood, 1853-1904ö, *St Mark's Review*, no.9, August 1957: 22-29.

Kinsela, Joseph. *St Andrew's Church, Braidwood: a historical guide*. [?]: Gargoyle Guidebooks: 1992.

McDonald, Brian. St Stephens Anglican Church Majors Creek. [Majors Creek?: ?], 2004.

Mant, Gilbert. õSt Stephen¢s Church, Major¢s Creekö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.22, 1977: 51-52.

Sibly, Geoffrey. *General history of Braidwood Anglican church*. [Braidwood, N.S.W.: the parish]ø 1976.

St Andrew's Anglican Church, <u>In</u> Ellis, Netta. *Braidwood heritage: historical photographs*. (Braidwood, N.S.W.: Braidwood and District Historical Society, 1983): 9-11.

Wright, Christine. õThe church and parish builders of St Andrew's Braidwood: Rev James Allen and Rev Joseph Dobsonö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.55, April 2013: 28-38.

Bungendore

õThe Anglican Parish of Bungendoreö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 78-81.

Anglican Parish of Bungendore: our journey so far. [https://www.bungendoreanglican.org.au/history, accessed 30 December 2017].

Locke, Stephen. õSt Thomas' Church, Carwoola: celebrating 125 yearsö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.28, October 1999: 23-30.

Osborne, Sally. *A small church in a small town: St Philip's Church, Bungendore 1964-2014*. [Bungendore, NSW]: [Sally Osborne], [2015].

Canberra

õThe Anglican Parish of Canberraö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 82-86.

Arthur, R.G. õSt Johnøs of Canberra, [part 1]ö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.5, September 1960: 101-103.

Arthur, R.G. õSt Johnøs of Canberra, [part 2]ö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.5, December 1960: 115-117.

Blencowe, Barbara. õSt John's Women's Movement: 1951-2001ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.48, October 2009: 25-30.

Body, A. H. Firm still you stand: the Anglican Church of St. John the Baptist, Canberra, its parish and parishioners 1841-1984. Canberra: St. John's Parish Council, 1986.

Bunyan, John. õThe House of Godö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.24, October 1997: 12-17.

Cope, John. *Pioneer parson of early Canberra: Rev. Pierce Galliard Smith, Minister of St. John the Baptist Church, Reid, 1855-1905.* Charnwood, A.C.T.: Ginninderra Press, 2006.

Davis-Meehan, Stuart. õSt John's Care 25th anniversaryö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.62, October 2016: 19-24.

Fitzhardinge, L. F. St. John's Church and Canberra. Canberra: St. John's Parish Council, 1941.

Fitzhardinge, L. F. St. John's Church and Canberra. 2nd ed. Canberra: St. John's Parish Council, 1959.

Goldsmith, John. õThe Anglican Church of St John the Baptist, Canberra: conservation of church and precinct: progress since 1990ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.20, October 1995: 11-15.

Goldsmith, John. õSt John's Church Canberra: conservation plan and restoration processö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.10, October 1990: 28-34.

Gray, John. *The Glebe Park story: the evolution of Canberra's main inner city park from Canberry glebe.* Canberra: Royal Australian Institute of Parks & Recreation, ACT Region, 1989.

Hewitt, Hope. *Canberra's first schoolhouse: a social history of Canberra's first school, now St John's Schoolhouse Museum 1845-1986*. Canberra: Schoolhouse Museum Board of Management, 1987.

Hewitt, Hope. õThe varied history of the School House Museumö, *Canberra Historical Journal*, no.17, March 1986: 9-16.

Hill, David. õThe bells of St John'sö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.61, April 2016: 43-47.

Judd. Simon. õA peppercorn rental for a historic churchö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.10, June 1965: 40-44.

Morse, Neil Wynes. õThe changing interior of St John the Baptist, Reidö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.39, April 2005: 37-44.

Robinson, Frederick W. *Canberra's first hundred years and after*. 2nd ed. rev. & enl. Sydney: Penfold, 1927.

õSt Johnos Rectoryö, Church of England Historical Society Journal, v.27, 1982: 76-77.

Salisbury, Jean. õThe choir of St John's, Canberraö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.26, October 1998: 11-22.

Salisbury, Jean. *Canberra: St John's Churchyard 1844-1998*. Canberra: Heraldry & Genealogy Society of Canberra, 2000.

Salisbury, Jean. õSt John's Churchyard, Canberraö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.19, April 1995: 22-27.

Salisbury, Jean. St John's Churchyard, Canberra: 1844-2010. Canberra: Jean Salisbury, 2011.

...take a step back in time and get in touch with Canberra's early history, https://www.stjohnscanberra.org/history, accessed 3 January 2018.

Tour of St John's Church, Canberra, 4 December 2016. [audio recording, held by AHS].

Warden, Ian. õThe bamboo cross at St John's Canberraö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.59, April 2015: 6-9.

Warden, Ian. A serious house on serious earth: the role of St John's Church Canberra and the schoolhouse in the battle of the sites for the federal capital. Canberra: St. John's Schoolhouse Museum Board of Management, [2013].

Wilson, Randall and Rodney Garnett. *Sanctuary in the city: St John's Church Canberra*. Canberra: Anglican Church of St John the Baptist, 2012.

Cartwright Mission District

õThe Anglican Parish of Gunningö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 150-154.

õGundarooøs new churchö, Crookwell Gazette, 23 July 1941: 6.

Marshall, Ian. St. Edmund's Gunning: a short history and cookbook: 1873-1998: 125 years of worship and ministry. [Gunning, NSW?: Gunning Parish?, 1998].

St. Matthew's Anglican Church, Dalton.

Walmsley, Edna E. *A walk through the Church of Saint Edmund: 1866-1996.* Edna E. Walmsley, Gunning, N.S.W.: 1996.

Cathedral

All Saints, Marulan, 1878-1978. [Marulan, NSW]: All Saints Church, [1978?].

õThe Anglican Parish of St Saviour® Cathedralö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 87-92.

Austron, Christine. õSt James Church, Kippilawö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.9, April/May 1990: 10-12.

õCathedralö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of Goulburn, N.S.W.* Goulburn, N.S.W.: Municipality of Goulburn, 1941: 9-14.

õChurch of England: opening of a school-church at Longreachö, *Goulburn Herald*, 16 December 1896: 2.

õThe Comte de Rossi and the Goulburn Cathedral disputeö, in Wyatt, Ransome T. *The history of Goulburn*, *N.S.W.* Goulburn, N.S.W.: Municipality of Goulburn, 1941: 245-256.

Dowling, Owen. õGoulburn in the 1960¢sö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.42, October 2006: 8-20.

Freeman, Peter. õCompletion of the bell tower and spire, the Cathedral Church of Saint Saviour, Goulburnö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.4, October 1987: 11-15.

Grant, Jan L., and June F. Penny. *Goulburn pioneer cemeteries: St Saviour's, Mortis Street, Towrang Stockade, Jewish and St Patrick's College*. Dickson, A.C.T.: Jan L. Grant and June F. Penny, 2013.

A guide to the cathedral church of St. Saviour, Goulburn, N.S.W., Australia. [Goulburn, N.S.W.]: Cathedral Parish of St. Saviour, c2003.

Kinsela, Joseph. *Goulburn Cathedral: a guide to St. Saviour's Anglican Cathedral, Goulburn, N.S.W., Australia.* Goulburn [N.S.W.]: St. Saviour's Anglican Cathedral, 1984.

Lamb, Jennifer. õSt Saviour's Cathedral: a personal and artistic perspectiveö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.33, April 2002: 31-39.

"Laying the corner-stone of St. Saviour's new cathedral", *Goulburn Herald and Chronicle*, 17 January 1874: 3.

õOpening of St Saviour's Cathedralö, Goulburn Herald, 1 May 1884: 2.

õSt Saviour¢s Cathedral Goulburnö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.29, 1984: 76-84.

St. Saviour's Cathedral, Goulburn: a sketch of its history, with an account of the dedication services, Tuesday, 29th April 1884. [Goulburn, N.S.W.: s.n.], 1884.

Stegemann, William C. *An ornament to the city: a history of the Cathedral Church of St Saviour, Goulburn, 1874-1988.* Canberra: Anglican Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn, 1989.

Tazewell, Stephen. õThe organ of St Saviour's Cathedral, Goulburnö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.9, April/May 1990: 13-18.

Tierney, Alan J. H. *The Cathedral Church of St Saviour, Goulburn, NSW: a bibliography.* Goulburn, N.S.W.: Alan Tierney, 2010.

Tierney, Alan J. H. *The Cathedral Church of St Saviour, Goulburn, NSW: monuments and memorials.* Goulburn, N.S.W.: A. Tierney, 2003.

Tierney, Alan J. H. *The Cathedral Church of St Saviour, Goulburn, NSW: summary notes of the minute book of the building committee 1871-1884.* Goulburn, N.S.W.: Judith and Alan Tierney, 2009.

Vinson, Tony. *Tenant in the cathedral: the Lord Bishop and the Count*. North Melbourne, Vic.: Arcadia, Australian Scholarly Pub, 2012.

Wright, W.E. õAll Saintsø Church Marulanö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.15, March 1970: 8-10.

Wyatt, Ransome T. S. Savoiur's [i.e. Saviour's] Cathedral, Goulburn: a short history and guide book. [Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt], 1945.

Wyatt, Ransome T. S. Saviour's Cathedral, Goulburn, jubilee 1884-1934: some notes on the history of, and a guide to, the cathedral. [Goulburn, N.S.W.: R.T. Wyatt], 1934.

Wyatt, Ransome T. õThe Comte de Rossi and the Goulburn Cathedral disputeö, *Journal and Proceedings* (Royal Australian Historical Society), v.24, part 2, 1938: 113-132.

Charnwood

õThe Anglican Parish of Charnwoodö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 98-102.

Manton, Neil. St Michael and All Angels: the history of a village church. Parish of St. Barnabas, Charnwood, A.C.T.: 2000.

St. Barnabas, Charnwood: celebrating our journey. [Charnwood, A.C.T.?: Charnwood Parish?, 2012].

Cobargo

õThe Anglican Parish of Cobargoö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 103-107.

Preston, Colin. õHenry E Hyde, Rector of Cobargo, Feb 1914-Sep 1917ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.20, October 1995: 17-23.

Preston, Colin R. *Notes on the history of the Anglican Parish of Cobargo: Quaama to Tilba Tilba, Wandella to Bermagui*. Bermagui, N.S.W.?: The Author, 1988).

Preston, Colin. õSt Saviour's Quaama (Dry River)ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.25, April 1998: 27-29.

Cooma

õThe Anglican Parish of Coomaö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 108-112.

Around and about St Paul's, Cooma, 1865 to 2015. [Cooma, New South Wales]: [St Paul's Anglican Church], [2015].

Boate family. õSt Andrew's Anglican Church, Jerangleö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.17, April 1994: 20-21.

Body, Charles. õThe stone churches of the Monaroö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.5, April 1988: 27-29.

õEcclesiasticalö in Mitchell, Felix F. *Back to Cooma celebrations*. Sydney: Direct Publicity Co., 1926: 26-28.

Fox, Caroline. õA recycled church buildingö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.32, October 2001: 33-41.

St. Paul's Church (Cooma, N.S.W.). *The centenary of St. Paul's Church, Cooma: 1865-1965.* [Cooma, N.S.W.: The Church, 1965].

St. Paul's Church (Cooma, N.S.W.). The Jubilee of St. Paul's, Cooma. Cooma?: s.n., 1925.

Stephens, Keith. õParish of Coomaö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.17, April 1994: 17-19.

A walk around St Paul's Cooma. Cooma?: ?, ?

Wright, William E. õThe Anglican Church in the Snowy Mountains: 1947-1974ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.27, April 1999: 20-26.

Wright, W.E. õAustraliaøs highest churchö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.4, June 1959: 27-28. [Church of the Ascension, Kiandra].

Wright, W.E. õA new beginning for St Johnøs, Adaminabyö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.2, December 1958: 58-60.

Wright, W.E. St John's Church, Adaminaby. n.p., 1960.

Cootamundra

õThe Anglican Parish of Cootamundraö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 113-117.

Manwaring, Don. õSt Augustine's Anglican Church, Bethungraö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.53, April 2012: 29-32.

Crookwell

õThe Anglican Parish of Crookwellö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 118-123.

õCrookwellö, Southern Churchman, 1 October 1904: 23-24.

Frame, Tom. õSt Stephenøs Pejar: sermon preached at a service to mark the 125th anniversary of the opening of the churchö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.47, April 2009: 48-53.

Jordan, Marion. A celebration: marking the 40 years anniversary of the laying of the foundation stone [of] St Bartholomew's Anglican Church, Crookwell. Crookwell, N.S.W.: St Bartholomew's Anglican Church, 2009.

Reeves, Pam. St George's Anglican Church Kialla: celebrating 100 years of service, 1904-2004. ?: ?, 2004.

õSt James, Woodhouselee, celebrates its centenaryö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.27, 1982: 52-53.

õSt Stephenøs Pejar celebrates its centenaryö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.29, 1984: 19-23.

Speer, Albert. õBrief history of events leading up to the construction and establishment of St Jamesø Anglican Church, Woodhouseleeö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.47, April 2009: 37-47.

Speer, Albert. õThe construction and establishment of St Jamesø Woodhouseleeö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.39, 1994: 35-41.

Wyatt, Ransome T. õS. Bartholomew Church, Crookwell: 75th anniversary, 1941: a historical sketchö, *Journal and Proceedings* (Royal Australian Historical Society), v28, part 1, 1941: 29-38.

Curtin

õThe Anglican Parish of Curtinö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 124-128.

õThe Anglican Parish of Deakinö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 129-133.

Bennett, F. N. *The Good Shepherd story: the Anglican Parish of the Good Shepherd, Hughes, Curtin, Garran, 1963-1990.* Curtin, A.C.T.:The Church of the Good Shepherd, 1991.

Braggett, E. J. Camps, settlements and churches: a history of Anglican centres of worship in the inner-south of Canberra 1913-2010. Canberra: Barton Books, 2010.

Braggett, E. J. Camps, settlements and churches: a history of Anglican centres of worship in the inner-south of Canberra 1913-2010: an update 2008-2014. Canberra: Barton Books, 2014.

Ginninderra

õThe Anglican Parish of Ginninderraö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 134-138.

Carter, Brian. "A parish in mission - St Paul's Ginninderra", in Carter, Brian. *From maintenance to mission: empowering an Australian Anglican parish in mission*. Ann Arbor, MI: UMI, 1990. [http://www.stpaulsginninderra.org.au/docs/St%20Pauls%20in%20mission%201973%20-%201989.pdf, accessed 30 December 2017].

Ferrett, Margaret and Jenifer Murdock. *The history of the Anglican Church in Ginninderra*, 1821-1983. Ginninderra [A.C.T.]: St. Paul's, 1983.

[http://www.stpaulsginninderra.org.au/docs/History.pdf, accessed 30 December 2017].

St Paul's Ginninderra: a pioneer spirit [http://www.stpaulsginninderra.org.au/docs/St%20Pauls%20%20-%20A%20Pioneer%20Spirit%202012.pdf, accessed 30 December 2017].

Gundagai

õThe Anglican Parish of Gundagaiö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 139-144.

Easter, 1897: Easter reports and balance sheets presented by the retiring churchwardens of St. John's, Gundagai, Christ Church, Jugiong, St. Paul's, Nangus, and St. Jude's, Coolac, with incumbent's address. Facsimile ed. Gundagai [N.S.W.]: St. John's Church, 1986.

Smith, W E. õOne hundred years of worship at St Judeøs Coolacö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.26, 1981: 55-58.

St. Pauløs, Nangus, centenary 1878-1978. Nangus, N.S.W.: St Paulsø, 1978.

Wright, W.E. õChrist Church, Jugiongö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.18, 1973: 61-66.

Wright, W.E. õSt Jamesø, Gundagaiö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.20, 1976: 27-28.

Wright, W. E. *The churches of Saint John at Boorowa and Gundagai*, 1861-2001. Gundagai, N.S.W.: W. E. Wright, 2001.

Wright, W E. õThe churches of St John at Boorowa and Gundagaiö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.3, April 1987: 11-19.

Wright, W.E. Where the Murrumbidgee's flowing ...: the story of the Anglican Parish of Gundagai and its historic parish Church of Saint John the Evangelist. [Gundagai, N.S.W.]: [St. John the Evangelist], [1976].

Gungahlin

õThe Anglican Parish of Gungahlinö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 145-149.

Lindsay, Graham. *Gungahlin Anglican Church: 25 years of mission and ministry, 1993-2018*. Gungahlin, ACT: Gungahlin Anglican Church, 2018.

Hackett

õThe Anglican Parish of Hackettö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 155-159.

Bligh, Philip. *The story of Holy Cross: the first thirty-eight years in the life of a North Canberra Anglican Church.* Dickson, A.C.T.: Holy Cross Anglican Church, 2003.

Hawker

õThe Anglican Parish of Hawkerö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 160-164.

Wrigley, Lloyd. õChrist Church Central Belconnenö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.12, October 1991: 5-9.

Wrigley, Lloyd. õChrist Church, Hawker - a short history, part 1ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.35, April 2003: 6-20.

Holbrook

õThe Anglican Parish of Holbrookö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 165-169.

Francis, D. E. *A quick look over our shoulder: Anglicans in the Holbrook area, 1839-1987.* [Holbrook, N.S.W.]: Anglican Parish of Holbrook, 1987.

Wyatt, Ransome T. History of the Parish of Holbrook. Goulburn: Church House, 1937.

Holt

õThe Anglican Parish of Holtö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations:* parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013. Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 170-174.

Jamison

õThe Anglican Parish of Jamisonö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 175-179.

Barnes, Beverley. õA brief history of Holy Covenant Parish, Jamison, A.C.T.ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.12, October 1991: 19-23.

Barnes, Beverley. A noble experiment: a history of Holy Covenant Anglican Parish, Jamison, A.C.T. 1968-1992. Cook, A.C.T.: Holy Covenant Anglican Church, 1993.

Junee

õThe Anglican Parish of Juneeö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations:* parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013. Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 180-184.

Thorne, Ross. õA theatre-cum-cinema on Bishop Mesac's land in Juneeö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.38, October 2004: 7-18.

Kaleen-Giralang-Lawson

õThe Anglican Parish of KaleenóGiralangö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 185-189.

Body, Charles. *Ordinary people doing extraordinary things: a history of the Anglican Parish of St Simon's, Kaleen-Giralang.* Canberra: the author, 2013.

Brand, Grace. õThe cross at no.10: St Simonøs 1975-1976ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.35, April 2003: 21-34.

Brand, Grace. The cross at No 10: St Simon's 1975-1976. [Giralang, A.C.T.: G. Brand], 2001.

Kambah

õThe Anglican Parish of Kambahö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 190-193.

Lanyon Valley

õThe Anglican Parish of Lanyon Valleyö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 199-202.

Manuka

õThe Anglican Parish of Manukaö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 203-209.

Braggett, E. J. Camps, settlements and churches: a history of Anglican centres of worship in the inner-south of Canberra 1913-2010. Canberra: Barton Books, 2010.

Braggett, E. J. Camps, settlements and churches: a history of Anglican centres of worship in the inner-south of Canberra 1913-2010: an update 2008-2014. Canberra: Barton Books, 2014.

The 50th anniversary of the opening and dedication of St Paul's Church Manuka, ACT. [Narrabundah, A.C.T.: the Church, 1989].

Hawkins, Fred. õSt David's, Red Hill: the planning decade 1962-1972: a brief historyö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.5, April 1988: 13-19.

Hawkins, Fred and Barbara Thorn. õSt David's, Red Hill, Canberra: part II: the seventiesö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.8, October 1989: 26-35.

õParish celebrates jubileeö, Canberra Times, 11 December 1988: 26.

St. Paul's Church (Manuka, A.C.T.). *The History of St. Paul's Church Manuka, 1938-1988.* [Narrabundah, A.C.T.]: The Church, 1988.

Taylor-Rogers, Harry. St Paul's Parish, Canberra. [Narrabundah, A.C.T.: The Church, 1999?].

Whiting, Thomas E. õThe building of St Paul's Church, Manukaö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.46, October 2008: 11-22.

Whiting, Thomas E. The story of St Paul's Church, South Canberra, 1937-44.

Moruya

õThe Anglican Parish of Moruyaö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 210-215.

Chesher, Ron and David Hill. õSt John's Moruya: history of renovationsö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.62, October 2016: 25-29.

Horne, Hilda. *The history of St Andrew's Church, Tuross Head, 1970-1990.* [Moruya, N.S.W.]: Anglican Parish of Moruya, 1990?.

Joyner, Peter. õThe Parish Church of St John, Moruyaö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.9, April/May 1990: 2-4.

Osborne, Betty. *The red dress and the gun: life as a rectory kid in the thirties.* [Moruya, N.S.W.]: Anglican Parish of Moruya, 1990.

Unwin, Robert. The centenary of the parish church of St John the Evangelist, Moruya, 1890 to 1990. [Moruya, N.S.W.]: St. John's, Moruya, 1990.

Mulwaree Mission District

All Saints' Anglican Church (Collector, N.S.W.). *Celebrating 150 years 1859-2009*. All Saints Anglican Church, [Collector, N.S.W.: 2009].

õAll Saintsø, Collectorö, Church of England Historical Society Journal, v.6, July 1961: 171-176.

õCentenary of St Matthiasø Church, Currawangö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.21, 1976: 71-72.

Frame, Tom. õThe formation of the Mulwaree Mission Districtö in *55 Stories of mission & faith*, [Canberra, ACT]: Anglicare Canberra & Goulburn, [2013]: 36-37.

Frame, Tom. õSt Matthias' Currawang 140th anniversary serviceö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.61, April 2016: 5-12.

Frame, Tom and Denzil Sturgiss. *Mayfield - Lower Boro: church and community*. Barton, A.C.T.: Barton Books Pty Ltd, 2015.

Lake Bathurst, commemoration of the first Christian service in the Goulburn district, and 75th anniversary of S. John's Church. [Goulburn, N.S.W.: Church House], 1935.

Main, Ian D. õOn the monument at Lake Bathurstö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.31, April 2001: 30-33.

Wright, William E. õ175 years of worship at Lake Bathurstö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.21, April 1996: 3-5.

Wheeldon, Paul John. *Currawang: church and community*. Barton, ACT: Barton Books Pty Ltd., 2015.

Murrumburrah-Harden

õThe Anglican Parish of Murrumburrah Hardenö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 216-220.

Elphick, Jan. õ125 years of worship in St Thomas' Anglican Church, Binalongö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.53, April 2012: 23-28.

Jamieson, Don. õA brief history of St Paul's Murrumburrahö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.53, April 2012: 16-22.

Jamieson, Don. õA golden age? A look at rural Anglicanism during the 1950s at Murrumburrahö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.29, April 2000: 31-37.

Jubilee 1886-1936. [Goulburn]: Johnstone & Davie, 1936. [Binalong].

Littlejohn, Richard A. õThe Murrumburrah Parishö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.13, April 1992: 3-9.

St. Thomas Anglican Church Binalong: centenary service, 18th May, 1986. [Binalong, NSW?: The Parish], 1986.

St. Thomas' Church (Binalong, N.S.W.). *S. Thomas's Church, Binalong: jubilee 1886-1936* Binalong, N.S.W.: S. Thomas' Church], 1936.

Thorsby, Barry. õSt Mark's Anglican Church, Currawong: the day of reckoningö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.16, October 1993: 10-13.

North Goulburn

õThe Anglican Parish of North Goulburnö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 221-226.

St. Nicholas', Goulburn, N.S.W.: Golden Jubilee, 1880-1930. [Goulburn, N.S.W.]: s.n., 1930.

O'Connor

õThe Anglican Parish of O¢Connorö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 227-231.

Willson, Robert. õThe early history of St Phillip's, O'Connorö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.34, October 2002: 29-35.

Open Sanctuary

õThe Anglican Parish of Open Sanctuaryö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 232-234.

Bate, John and Colin Preston. õThe Church under Gulaga - the centenary of Holy Trinity Tilba Tilbaö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.22, October 1996: 21-24.

Pearce

õThe Anglican Parish of Pearceö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 235-239.

Queanbeyan

õThe Anglican Parish of Queanbeyanö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 240-245.

Frame, Tom. õChrist Church Queanbeyan 150th anniversary celebrationsö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.51, April 2011: 36-42.

Johnston, Peter. õSt Paul's, Burraö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.18, October 1994: 11-21.

Smith, Wendy. õEarly days of the Parish of Queanbeyan, 1838-1877ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.7, April 1989: 16-28.

Smith, Wendy. õQueanbeyan: 170 years of church and townö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.48, October 2009: 5-21.

Walton, Ruth. õSt Paulos Burraö, Anglican Historical Society Journal, no.61, April 2016: 23-27.

Sapphire Coast

õThe Anglican Parish of Sapphire Coastö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 246-251.

Hart, Fred. õCanon Fred Hart remembers ...ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.13, April 1992: 30-32.

Hart, Fred. õChrist Church, Pambula: the passing of an old ladyö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.11, April 1991: 24-25.

õHoly Trinity Church, Kamerukaö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.13, June 1968: 55-56.

Holy Trinity Church, Kameruka, N.S.W.: centenary celebrations, November 1969. [Kameruka, N.S.W., Holy Trinity Church, 1969].

Rice, Peter. õ120th anniversary of St John's Anglican Church at Edenö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.42, October 2006: 21-28.

Watts, G Stuart. õBoydøs Church, Twofold Bayö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.28, 1983: 20-22.

Ye old Parish of Kameruka: 1868-1993. [?: ?,] 1993.

South Tuggeranong

õThe Anglican Parish of South Tuggeranongö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 252-256.

Saint Mary in the Valley, memories 1983-1993: a miscellary of reminiscences about the origins of the parish and its early days. [Canberra: the Parish], 1993.

South Wagga Wagga

õThe Anglican Parish of Kooringalö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 194-198.

õThe Anglican Parish of Turvey Parkö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 291-295.

Dietrich, June. *High praise: St Luke's of South Wagga turns 100*. [http://www.csu.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0011/592436/141-St-Lukes-Church.pdf, accessed 30 December 2017].

Grant, Ian. *Unity in diversity: the story of the Anglican Parish of South Wagga Wagga, 1968-2018.* Wagga Wagga, NSW: Anglican Parish of South Wagga Wagga, 2018.

õSt. Luke's Churchö, Daily Advertiser (Wagga Wagga), 1 December 1913: 3.

Southern Monaro

õThe Anglican Parish of Southern Monaroö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 257-262.

Barber, Sheila and Laurie Platts. õSt Matthias' Church, Bombalaö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.45, April 2008: 5-25.

Taralga

õThe Anglican Parish of Taralgaö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 263-267.

Harris, A.W. õOld Bannaby days, 1910-23ö, *Canberra Historical Journal*, no.11, March 1983: 5-10.

History of churches in Taralga and district. [Taralga, N.S.W.: Taralga Historical Society, 2001?].

Smith, Noel. õSt Lukeøs Church, Taralgaö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.14, Dec. 1969: 108-110.

Williamson, Pat and Taralga Historical Society. *History of the Church of England in the Taralga Parish*. Taralga, N.S.W.: Taralga Historical Society, 1980.

Wright, Glennis. St Luke's Anglican Church Taralga: 1906-2006. Taralga, N.S.W.: ?, ?.

Tarcutta

õThe Anglican Parish of Tarcuttaö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 268-273.

Davies, R J and M N Wild. *Anglican parish of Tarcutta, 75th anniversary, Nov. 1977.* Tarcutta, N.S.W.: [St Mark's Church], 1977.

Davis, R J and M N Wild. õThe Parish of Tarcutta, New South Wales, part 1ö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.25, 1980: 28-32.

Davis, R J and M N Wild. õThe Parish of Tarcutta, New South Wales, part 2ö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.25, 1980: 59-64.

Davies, Ray. õUmutbee and beyondö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.23, April 1997: 17-21.

Fletcher, Ernest. St. Mark's Church, Tarcutta: Tarcutta centenary 1936. [Tarcutta]: E Fletcher, 1936.

Wyatt, Ransome T. "St. Mark's, Tarcutta: the church and the parish", *Sydney Morning Herald*, 5 December 1936: 11.

Temora

õThe Anglican Parish of Temoraö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 274-278.

Tumbarumba

õThe Anglican Parish of Tumbarumbaö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 279-284.

McEachern, Grace. õGlenroy Union Churchö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.51, April 2011: 17-22.

Martin, George. õPastoral Anglicans and others at Tumbarumbaö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.51, April 2011: 23-35.

Souvenir brochure of the 75th anniversary of St. Jude's Church, Tumbarumba, October 1950. Tumbarumba, N.S.W.: St Jude's Church: 1950.

A venture in faith: St Jude's Parish of Tumbarumba. Tumbarumba, N.S.W.: St Jude

6 Church: 1956.

Wright, William E. õThe Anglican Church in the Snowy Mountains: 1947-1974ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.27, April 1999: 20-26.

Tumut

õThe Anglican Parish of Tumutö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 285-290.

A labour of love!: restoration of All Saints' Anglican Church, Tumut, N.S.W. [Tumut, N.S.W.: ?, 1986?].

McAlister, Ralda. õRestoration of All Saints' Anglican Church, Tumutö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.13, April 1992: 22-26.

Stacy, Florence. *History of the Anglican Church in Tumut, 1830-1926.* [Tumut, N.S.W.?: F. Stacy?, 1926?].

Stacy, Florence. *History of the Anglican Church in Tumut. Chapter VII, The golden jubilee.* F. Stacy? [Tumut, N.S.W.? 1934].

Stacy, Florence. *History of the Anglican church in Tumut. Supplement number II.* F. Stacy? [Tumut, N.S.W.? 1955].

Wright, William E. õThe Anglican Church in the Snowy Mountains: 1947-1974ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.27, April 1999: 20-26.

Wagga Wagga

Anglican Church of Australia. Diocese of Canberra and Goulburn. *Anglican Parish of Wagga Wagga: St Saviour's Anglican Church, Ladysmith: centenary history 1910-2010.* [Wagga Wagga, NSW: Anglican Church Wagga Wagga, 2010.

õThe Anglican Parish of Wagga Waggaö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 296-300.

De Jersey, Phyllis, Dorothy Fellowes and T.R. Frame. *Where the river runs: a history of the Anglican Parish of Wagga Wagga*. Wagga Wagga, N.S.W.: Anglican Parish of St John's, Wagga Wagga, 1995.

Doubleday, Wayne. Grand old St John's.

[http://www.csu.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0005/191084/20110718115126626_0001.pdf, accessed 30 December 2017].

Doubleday, Wayne. *Parish days: as Wagga grew, so did St John's*. [http://www.csu.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0018/191070/May-21-2011.pdf, accessed 30 December 2017].

Fellowes, Dorothy A. õThe wedge-tail eagle of St John's, Wagga Waggaö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.33, April 2002: 21-30.

Frame, Tom. õStruggling against "barbarism": World War II in the Anglican Parish of Wagga Waggaö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.20, October 1995: 1-6.

Higgins, Kathleen. *This goodly heritage: a history of the Parish of St. John's Church of England, Wagga Wagga*. [Wagga Wagga, N.S.W.: St. John's Church of England, 1965].

The Parish of Wagga Wagga centenary book 1851-1951. [Wagga Wagga, N.S.W.: St. John's Church of England, 1951].

Wanniassa

õThe Anglican Parish of Wanniassaö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 301-305.

West Goulburn

õThe Anglican Parish of West Goulburnö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 306-311.

Challenge to faith: Christ Church, West Goulburn, 1956. [Goulburn, N.S.W.?: The Church?, 1956].

Christ Church Anglican Church, West Goulburn: the first hundred years 1884-1984. Goulburn, N.S.W.: Argyle Press, 1984.

Christ Church, West Goulburn: handbook of the jubilee, August 6-12, 1934. Goulburn, [N.S.W.: The Church], 1934.

Prance, Jon. õWorkmen whistling (the story of the Church of St Michael and All Angels, Kirkdale)ö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.23, April 1997: 6-8.

Wyatt, Ransome T and Nellie Motte. õThe Anglican Parish of Christ Church West Goulburnö, *Church of England Historical Society Journal*, v.28, 1983: 87-93.

Weston

õThe Anglican Parish of Westonö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 312-317.

Samara-Wickrama, Percy. õGod's hand at Saint Peter's Anglican Church Westonö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.23, April 1997: 9-16.

Samara-Wickrama, Percy. A history of Saint Peter's Anglican Church, Weston: published to celebrate the 20th anniversary of the church building: June 1983 - June 2003. Weston, A.C.T.: St Peter's Anglican Church, 2003.

Woden

õThe Anglican Parish of Wodenö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013: 318-322.

Yass Valley

õThe Anglican Parish of Yassö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations:* parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013. Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 323-327.

Bleby, Elizabeth and John Cummins. õOranges and lemons, the bells of St Clement'sö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.36, October 2003: 6-39.

Greenwood, Dot and Jane Nauta. *St Clementine's Anglican Women of Yass 1838-1988*. Anglican Women's Diocesan Council, 1988.

Historical notes on St Clement's Church & the Parish of Yass. [?: ?,] 1995.

Nauta, Jane. õSt Clement's Church, Yassö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.54, October 2012: 11-20.

Nauta, Jane. õSt James Church. Bowningö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.54, October 2012: 21-23.

Nauta, Jane. õYass parsonageö, Anglican Historical Society Journal, no.54, October 2012: 24-28.

Ray, Pam. *Monumental inscriptions Yass Cemetery and St Clement's Churchyard*. The Heraldry and Genealogy Society of Canberra Inc, 2000.

Young

õThe Anglican Parish of Youngö, in Stone, Kevin and Charles Body. *Deep and lasting foundations: parishes of the Diocese of Canberra & Goulburn, 2013.* Barton, ACT: Barton Books, 2013, 328-332.

Ellerman, Brian. õSt John the Evangelist, Youngö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.18, October 1994: 22-25.

Harris, Athol and Michael Davidson. õSt James War Memorial Church, Hampstead: a brief historyö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.36, October 2003: 40-43.

Langfield, Judith. A bible, a prayer book and a cup of tea: a history of the Anglican church of St John the Evangelist Young & Young district Anglican ministry. [Young, N.S.W.]: J. Langfield], 2008.

Langfield, Judith. A far corner of the diocese of Canberra & Goulburn: the story of the Anglican parish of Koorawatha. Young, N.S.W.: Fred O'Reilly's Printing Services, 1995.

Langfield, Judith. *Iandra, sharing the land: the story of George Henry Greene and the Iandra sharefarmers.* Mt Barker, S.Aust,: Peace Publishing, c2003.

Quinn, Michael D. The parish of Young. Young [N.S.W.]: [M.D. Quinn], 1958.

West, Wynne. õSt Paul's, Koorawathaö, *Anglican Historical Society Journal*, no.18, October 1994: 26-34.